
 



6. Supporting Documentation (Know Your Specific Situation or History) 

It should be immediately clear to the consular officer what written documents you are presenting and what they 
mean. Remember that you will have 2-3 minutes of interview time, if you are lucky. There are a few supporting 
documents which are common among all students such as financial documentation, admission letter(s), and 
scholarship letters. Students should be prepared to take all documentation proving their financial ability to stay in 
the United States such as scholarships, assistantships or other letters issued by the school, sponsor or other 
organization. The financial information indicated on your Form I-20 or DS-2019 should match the evidence 
provided to the consular officer. 

7. Different Requirements for Different Countries  

Applicants from countries suffering economic problems or from countries where many students have remained in 
the United States long-term often have more difficulty getting visas. They are also more likely to be asked about job 
opportunities at home after their study in the United States. You should review your country’s specific 
requirements on the U.S. consulate’s website. 

8. Employment 

Your main purpose in coming to the United States should be to study, rather than for the chance to work before or 
after graduation. While many students work on- or off-campus during their studies, such employment is incidental 
(secondary/optional) to their main purpose of completing their U.S. education. You must be able to clearly explain 
your plan to return home at the end of your program. If your spouse or children are also applying for an 
accompanying F-2 visa, be aware that F-2 dependents cannot, under any circumstances, be employed in the United 
States. If asked, be prepared to address what your spouse intends to do with his or her time while in the United 
States. Volunteering in the community and attending school part-time are permitted activities for F-2 dependents. 

9. Dependents Remaining at Home 

If your spouse and children are remaining behind in your country, be prepared to explain how they will support 
themselves in your absence. This can be especially difficult to explain if you are the primary source of income for 
your family. If the consular officer gains the impression that you intend to support your family with money you 
may earn during your studies in the United States, your student visa application will almost certainly be denied.  

10. Other Special Considerations 

Some students may experience delays in obtaining a visa because of “administrative processing.” This commonly 
occurs if your name is similar to another individual and the consulate needs to check with other government 
agencies about your status or background. It may also happen when your area of study is thought to be in a field of 
sensitive or critical technology, or your faculty advisor is working with sensitive research materials.  

You may be asked to explain past visits and stays in the United States and/or any prior visa statuses held by you or 
your family members. Also, students who formerly held work visas or STEM/OPT statuses might also need to 
explain the reasons for additional study in the United States instead of working at home. If you stayed beyond your 
authorized stay in the United States in the past, be prepared to explain what happened and if available, provide 
supporting documentation regarding the circumstances.  

If you are not a citizen or permanent resident of the country in which you currently live or the country where you 
plan to apply for a visa, you may also wish to explain your intent to return to that country upon completion of your 
studies in the U.S.  
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